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University Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

April 27, 2007

Circulated June 22, 2007
1. The UFS meeting was called to order by President Roy Levow at 2:15 p.m. The meeting took place in the BOT Room located on the third floor of the Administration Building, on the Boca Raton Campus, and via video conference at the Treasure Coast Campus, the MacArthur Campus, the Fort Lauderdale Campus, and the Davie Campus.
Members Present: Bruce Arneklev, Janet Blanks, Amy Broderick, Susannah Brown, Mary Faraci, Deborah Floyd, Jim Gray, Theodor Haerry, Jerome Haky, Mike Harris, Fred Hoffman, Sam Hsu, Jill Jones, Mehdi Kaighobadi, Tim Lenz, Roy Levow, Joan Lindgren, Stephen Locke, Oge Marques, Hugh Miller, Abhijit Pandya, Gary Parsons, Howard Prentice, Marguerite Purnell, Dilys Schoorman, Eric Shaw, Leslie Siegel, Lydia Smiley, Allen Smith, John Pritchett, Leigh McFarland
Guests Present: Michael Armstrong, Gary Perry, Jeff Schilit, Darlene Parrish
2. Senate Elections Report (Fred Hoffman)

Fred Hoffman read the list of newly elected and re-elected members.

3. Welcome and Introduction of Members (Roy Levow and Eric Shaw)

Roy Levow welcomed the new members of the Senate.
4. The minutes of the UFS meeting minutes from March 30, 2007 were approved as circulated.
5. Announcements (Roy Levow)
- There is an attempt to reactivate the athletics committee and athletics board.
- Report about budget: enrollment growth funds may be small.
- Banner: prerequisite checking will probably be all or nothing with the new system. 
Departments cannot pick and choose. 
- Graduate students registered as non-degree students have a separate classification.
- Application of Repeated Titles Policy to Other Graduate Variable Title Courses, see
http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/Policy%20Actions%20on%20Repeated%20use%20of%20Variable%20Titles.doc. In 2005 the senate decided on the policy that departments can only use special topics a maximum of three (3) times should be applied to umbrella courses. 

6. BOT report (Roy Levow)

- The BOT approved all tenure recommendations made by the administration. There was a 
discussion by the BOT about the necessity of their approval of tenure. 

- Program reviews from Business and CAUPA were presented.
- Bachelors degree program in early childhood education and geomatics engineering were 
approved.
- A discussion about strategic plan priorities was tabled.
- Review of campus safety plans was presented.

- There was a discussion about the cost of the dorms.
- There was a discussion of increase in fees for the Karen Slattery Educational Research 
Center.
- Ken Jessell gave a quarterly budget report.
7. Committee Elections
Steering Committee, Academic Planning and Budget Committee, and Committee on Committees.  See the following link for details and nominees and nominees presented by the Committee on Committees.
http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/Committee%20Nominations.doc
Move to suspend reporting number of votes – seconded – vote 16 to 6; motion carried.

Nominations for Steering Committee: Bill Bosshardt, Doug Broadfield, Sam Hsu, Bill McDaniel, Gary Parsons, Dilys Schoorman

Vote for Steering Committee: Bill Bosshardt, Sam Hsu, Dilys Schoorman

Nominations for Academic Planning and Budget Committee: James Kumi-Diaka, Gary Parsons, Roy Levow
Vote for Academic Planning and Budget Committee: James Kumi-Diaka 1 year, Gary Parsons & Roy Levow are 2 years

Nominations for Committee on Committee: Doug Broadfield and Leslie Siegel

There was a motion to accept the ballot for Academic Planning and Budget Committee; motion carried.
8. UPC consent agenda (Recommended by Steering.)

http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070319/UUPC%20Consent%20Agenda%20March%202,%202007.doc 

All items on the UPC consent agenda were approved by UFS.

9. GPC consent agenda (Recommended by Steering.)
http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/UGPC%20Consent%20Agenda%20Items%2020070417.doc
CET 5889, Automatic Biometrics, deferred at last meeting.  Refer to
http://graduate.fau.edu/gpc/031407/EEL6XXX_NCP_Automatic%20Biometric.pdf
All items on the GPC consent agenda were approved by UFS.
10. UPC action items (All items are recommended by Steering.)

http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/UUPC%20Report%2020070406.doc
a. Electronic catalog becomes official at start of advance registration in fall (for spring) and in spring (for summer and fall.)  Effective Fall 2007 for registration for Spring 2008.  Also recommended by UGC without restriction on effective dates.  Originally proposed by Circle of Chairs.

There was a discussion of implications of this policy. The motion was adopted with a majority vote.
b. Reduce maximum number of credits per semester for which undergraduates may register without approval from the current 20 to 18.  Originally proposed by Circle of Chairs.
Note: The UPC resolution says the current limit is 21 but it is 20.  See Registration and Records section of the Catalog, Course Load on p.79 for current rule.  Students desiring to register for more credits must obtain approval from their college dean and register for the additional credits in person.

There was no discussion and no objection; resolution was adopted, it will be enforced for spring 2008.
c. Adopt standard format for catalog listing of University Scholars Seminar courses

There was no discussion and no objection; proposal was adopted
d. Adopt procedure for University Scholars courses.

There was no discussion and no objection; proposal was adopted

e. Designate Core Curriculum Task Force (CCTF) as subcommittee of UPC designated Core Curriculum Committee (CCC.)  Charge committee to continue current tasks and to recommend structure and duties for permanent CCC.

Presented by Jerry Haky and Mary Ann Gosser Esquilin. A short discussion ensued. 
No objection; proposal was adopted 

f. Adopt Faculty Requirements for Teaching WAC-Designated Courses

No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted

g. Revisions to Hospitality and Tourism Management Program

No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted

h. Revision to Sociology curriculum
No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted

i. Revision to Computer Engineering curriculum
No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted

j. New Honors Track in Physics
No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted

11. GPC action items (Recommended by Steering.)

http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/UGPC%20Action%20Item%2020070417.doc
a. Changes To Ph.D. Programs in College of Engineering and Computer Science
No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted

b. Direct Path Ph.D. Program in College of Engineering and Computer Science
No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted

12. Grade entry in Banner
http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/Grading%20in%20Banner.htm
The Banner student records system that will replace OASIS and FASS handles grade entry differently.  Grades entered on-line are not available for students to view until they are transferred (rolled) to the student transcript (history) by a separate process.  Once that is done, the grade cannot be changed on-line by faculty.  The standard change of grade form must be used.  We have the choice of rolling grades daily or only at the end of the grade reporting period.
Motion from Steering, without recommendation:  In Banner, grades should be “rolled” every night.
A discussion about the issue ensued; motion carried with majority vote.


13.  Prerequisite enforcement for registration in Banner
http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/Pre-requisite%20Enforcement%20in%20Banner.htm
The registrar has reported that in Banner, either all prerequisites and corequisites should be enforced during registration or none.  Selective enforcement, now allowed, is prohibitively labor intensive and prone to error under Banner.
Motion from Steering:  In Banner, all prerequisites and corequisites should be enforced.
A Lengthy discussion ensued; vote is 16 to 8, motion carried.
14. There was a motion to extend meeting by 15 minutes; motion carried.
15. Classified Government/Military Research
http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/Classified%20Research%20White%20Paper.doc
At present, FAU does not support classified research contracted through sponsored research.  A few FAU faculty perform such research outside FAU.  The Senate is asked to take a position on whether a policy that allows classified research to be performed at FAU should be developed.  The attached white paper discusses some of the issues.  The Research Committee has recommended that we move to develop such a policy.
Motion recommended by Steering:  The University Research Committee, in consultation with the Division of Sponsored Research, should develop a under which classified research can be contracted through the Division of Sponsored Research.  The policy shall be referred to the Senate for review and, on approval, to the Provost.
No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted
16. Academic Regalia
http://www.cse.fau.edu/~roy/ufs_docs/steering_20070417/Doctoral%20Regalia.JPG
The University is requiring all doctoral students participating in commencement ceremonies this term to use the new FAU doctoral regalia.  The design was not reviewed by faculty.  Concern has been expressed about both the design and the price, $186.00 + tax (rental - keep Tam & Tassel), $750.00 + tax (purchase.)
Steering recommends adoption of the following resolution.
Whereas the choice of academic regalia is an academic matter that is properly under the control of the Faculty, and 
Whereas the University Faculty Senate is the designated body for consideration of such academic matters, and

Whereas neither the University Faculty Senate nor a duly constituted Faculty committee was consulted on the design of the new doctoral regalia;

Therefore be it resolved that

The issue of the design and policy on the use of academic regalia is referred to the University Graduate Council for recommendation to the University Faculty Senate and from the Senate to the President of the University.

UGC consideration shall include but not be limited to the following issues.

Design of FAU official academic regalia, subject to FAU Visual Standards policies.

Cost of regalia for graduating students.

Options providing a choice between basic, traditional regalia and more elaborate regalia.

Until such policies are adopted through the Senate, students shall be permitted a choice of basic, traditional style regalia and the newly introduced regalia.

No Discussion; no objection; proposal was adopted 

17. Open forum with the Provost
DSR Budget Issues: The Provost stated that the projected revenue stream does not match what they had budgeted for in terms of commitments.
18. The UFS meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
New Senate President, Eric Shaw, takes Office on Adjournment

